

Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 10th March 2022
Attendees: Community Councillors: Paul Cassidy (Chair), David Robinson, Frances Cassidy(Treasurer), Helen Blackwell, Eileen Virtue
Stuart McMillan MSP

Alistair Montgomery

Scot Little 
Alasdair Higgins
1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Eileen Virtue addressed the point made at the last meeting relating to whether it was possible to be Chair of a community council whilst seeking election in the local council elections in May this year. The CC has checked and taken advice from our community council liaison officer. The other community councillors are satisfied that we would not be breaking any rules. The community councillors took a vote (Frances Cassidy abstained due to a conflict of interest) and it was agreed that Paul would remain as chair of the community council until the council election and would step down if he was elected. The next AGM for community councillors will be in June this year.

2 Apologies: 
Councillor Gerry Dorian 
Councillor Rebecchi
3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
No Wardens in attendance and no reports were received.
Police report - PC George Ross attended – there were 5 reported crimes in Inverkip and Wemyss Bay. Two to focus on: theft from a motor vehicle in Laird’s Dyke Inverkip and theft of a quad bike from Dunrod farm. 
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Action Points.
· Bus Service from Gourock to Inverkip, Eileen still working on this and will update at next meeting after speaking with Stuart McMillan’s office.
· Additional Dog /Waste bins at Marina. Keen to get a larger bin at the beach area before the summer season. Also another bin between the bridge and the current beach bin has been requested. Helen to chase.
· Heritage Board – No progress yet. Planning to use local firms where possible – money has been put aside for this purpose.
· Warning signs at Coop – A Transport Scotland planning to carry out a strategic road safety audit which was to be carried out this was to be completed this week. Paul has written to ask for the outcome of the audit o awaiting a response.
· Overgrown footpath at Inverkip Boat Club pavement area - There had been some confusion as to where the path was, Paul has provided Amey with a map of the location and is awaiting a response on action that will be taken. Amey to investigate and come back to us.
· Fly Tipping in Wemyss Bay - Councillor Rebecchi not present tonight – Paul to e mail and ask for an update.
· A78 Junction Inverkip – Paul has asked for an update with the city deal cabinet. Still some optimism that work might begin before the end of the year.
· Queens Platinum Jubilee -David been in contact with Inverclyde Council – not much knowledge within the council regarding trees. Still trying to find out what funding is available. Alasdair Higgins asked what type of trees will be planted. David responded that it would be slower growing trees - not pine trees. Hopeful in working with the local schools. No site identified yet.
· Local Amey Workplan -Stuart McMillan reported that he was to provide the local plan from Amey - the local Amey contact has been off and so this has not been able to be provided. However the website is up to date. The community council receive these updates.
Scotrail ticket office consultation –Stuart McMillan reported that he will send a copy of his submission. He apologised for the delay due to staff covid absences. The community council sends our wishes to staff for a speedy recovery!
· Stuart McMillan to catch up with David regarding rail links in Inverkip.
The Minutes were then proposed by David Robinson and seconded by Paul Cassidy.
5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 
· Stuart McMillan’s response to the Scotrail ticket office consultation

· Couple of e mails from peter McDonalds office

· Changes in Parliament re covid relating to planning permission - 

Stuart McMillan mentioned that changes in planning applications, such as the temporary suspension of public consultation events, will end October 2022. 

David asked if these dates might be further extended due to increase in covid numbers. Stuart replied that many are temporary measures, some areas need to be re examined every 28 days and some such as planning are longer. All temp regulations regularly examined and some removed.

· Scottish rural action newsletter

· Inverkip beach anti -social behaviour meeting notices  

Helen reported that she had attended this on behalf of the community council. The last meeting was on 7/3/22 and was facilitated by Stuart McMillan’s office. There was not great attendance at this meeting as the police and wardens were unable to attend. There was a discussion about the local rail line and Scotrail shared a map showing anti social behaviour hotspots. They do not consider the line to Wemyss bay to have many problems – this is most likely due to lack or reporting by the public rather than no incidents occurring as we are aware of anecdotal reports. All agreed to encourage reporting of issues on trains by texting British transport Police on 61016. 

The various partner organisations are holding weekly action plan meetings and consider the weather, school holidays and other events all agreed this was good to hear.

There is a plan in place for the Easter holidays and another meeting will be held before then. 
· Planning decision lists

· Alistair Montgomery - copies of letter re flooding at WB Co Op was shared to the community council
· Eco green communities advert for cc’s

· Payment notification for our website hosting
· Update from MSP officer regarding the mobile post office service starting
· E mail regarding The Queen’s Jubilee memorabilia available
· Warden report from last month 
6 Treasurers Report
Balance is £3603.32. Only recent expenditure was for Data Protection ,web hosting is due.
7 Planning Matters
Alasdair Higgins asked what the feeling was over the IBM site – the fact that there is a reduction in housing. Paul replied that the CC does not have a view per se as we did not receive any comments from the local community about this site. Eileen said it seemed fair the way it had been done. 

David mentioned potential traffic issues with more houses there. 
It was noted that a park and ride facility is included in the development plans and is an opportunity to get more people onto trains.

There was a discussion about the options of having more than one train per hour from Wemyss bay to Glasgow Central. Alastair Montogomery raised that this had been discussed at the community council some years ago and was told signalling was an issue. Stuart McMillan said that the issue is capacity at Glasgow Central. David suggested a shuttle to port Glasgow – this would allow rails users to access the Gourock line trains which are more frequent. David also asked if a ferry had ever been considered since we are on the river Clyde – Stuart McMillan said this had been considered in the past
Alistair Montgomery expressed disappointment in the fact that there needs to be joined up thinking about infrastructure across Inverclyde – it is now probably past the time when anything can be done.

Stuart McMillan reported that he had objected to the housing application at the power station. 
8 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
No issues raised

AOCB

Stuart McMillan asked if we can remind people about using the Inverclyde Council app for reporting issues such as fly tipping, or local road issues.
Amey South West can be contacted regarding trunk roads such as the A78 – can be put on our website.

Eileen asked if we should have a leaflet informing householders of local info such as who to call if there was antisocial behaviour. Helen said that leaflets/cards had been delivered to households last year with numbers and info about Crimestoppers. David said he did not recall this happening in his area. Eileen agreed to out something on the website.
Stuart McMillan wondered if we could explore the use of QR codes on posters, websites etc for sharing of information. Eileen will follow that up.

Next Meeting is Thursday 7th April  2022 7pm
ACTION LIST

	MEETING
	ITEM
	WHO
	PROGRESS

	8/4/21
	Bus to Gourock
	Eileen to follow up
	Still outstanding

	8/4/21
	Additional dog waste bins in Marina area
	HB written to IC
	outstanding

	4/11/21
	Rubbish Bins for Coastal path
	Ardgowan Estate, Holt Marine, Inverclyde Council

As above
	No Solution identified – to be carried over

	4/11/21
	Heritage Board
	Andrew Bell leading
	To be carried over

	4/11/21
	Warning sign for Co Op traffic lights
	Paul written to TS
	Traffic audit to take place – await results

	4/11/21
	Footpath overgrowth at boat club
	Paul written to Amey
	Await reply and action

	4/11/21
	Flytipping in Wemyss Bay
	Cllr Rebecchi to investigate ownership of land
	To be carried over

	13/01/22
	A78 Junction Inverkip
	Paul and Cllr Rebecchi to find out current status of junction improvements
	

	13/01/22
	Queens Jubilee
	David Robinson to investigate tree planting
	On Going – had some discussions with IC

	10/03/22
	QR Codes for information
	Eileen to Investigate
	


